Engine Company Runs Co. 1 Basement Fire
Friday, April 28 2017 21:08 - Last Updated Friday, April 28 2017 22:50

April 5th, 2017 - Approximately 1600 hours the Engine Company clearing from an public service
call were alerted to respond to Rosemary Lane in Company 801's (Hyattsville) for a reported
house fire. While enroute companies were notified by Public Safety Communications that
neighbors reported smoke coming from the basement division and were unable to contact the
homeowners. Engine Company 801 arrived taking their own hydrant with smoke showing from
the Bravo/Charlie corner of the dwelling. The volunteers from the Engine Company arrived and
using a line from Engine 801 and operated on the first floor of the dwelling. Crews worked with
Truck 812 wetting down the extension and hot spots on division 1. Truck crews found no
occupants during the searches. Crews also assisted with ventilation operations on the floor as
well. The Engine Company operated for roughly an hour on scene.
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